
TBI Admin meeting    31 July  2018

Report on Black Isle Partnership meeting  18 June 2018

Julian Paren reported on the development of the Black Isle Tourism Team (BITT).  The Black Isle Tourist Map had been revised for 2018 and printed and is being made available to members.  A Networking Event in March in the Muir Hub provided a social get-together with talks on Digital Support for tourism (Visit Scotland), and on Food Tourism and Slow Green Tourism.  The website black-isle.info continues to be populated with new information by Plexus and the BITT.  10 copies of the BI Tourist Map map are being encapsulated for outdoors display on noticeboards and defunct Footpath Trust boards, but hurdles still lie ahead.  BITT Working Group Members have attended Visit Scotland events in Glasgow and Inverness and made contact with relevant officials and other Destination Development Groups from around Scotland.  It is clear that feedback from such events identifies that few groups like BITT can cross the threshold and become dominant in their communities until a paid Development Officer is in post, often with real local council support.  BITT will examine whether a case can be made to the Visit Scotland Growth Fund that requires a further partner, such as Highland Council, to provide matched funding.

Interest by the membership in subgroups concerned with Merchandising, dog friendly promotions and a one-stop Black Isle accommodation marketing umbrella has been encouraging.

BITT sees a change in attitude in the North Coast 500 personnel that has shifted away from wishing to embrace the Black Isle to become a marketing organisation very focussed on its membership.   

BITT has inaugurated through Rose Grant our Communications supremo a regular newsletter the next of which is due out on 23 July after the next meeting of the BITT Working Group on 18 July.

GDPR issues have been dealt with.  Members have raised the issue of the financial year of BITT since membership renewals are set for June, a time of year many are busy.

BITT responded to a public consultation on the proposed Invergordon port development to meet the potential to accommodate larger and more cruise ships.  BITT responded negatively but 80% of those who responded to the consultation were in favour.  A further consultation is in place and BITT will consult members for views through a newsletter.


